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What is it and what it isn’t…?
Oxfordshire County need to know about children who meet the following criteria….
· A child under 16 years, or under 18 if disabled

· Being looked after or intended to be looked after for 28 days or more 
· By someone who is not a parent or someone with parental responsibility or a close relative (close relative is defined as Grandparent, Sibling full or half blood, Aunt and Uncle by blood or marriage)
Children meeting these criteria are immediately classed as privately fostered. The people caring for them are classed as private foster carers. 

Myth Busting

Is Private Fostering the same as fostering?

NO. "Private fostering" is a legal term for a situation in which children are informally being looked after by someone who is not legally defined as a close relative. This arrangement is made by the family and not the local authority, however the local authority has a statutory duty to satisfy itself that these arrangements are suitable and able to meet the child’s needs. We visit the child a minimum of 6 weekly and work with the child, carers and parents. 
Do private foster carers get paid? 

The carers do not get paid by the local authority as the parents retain full parental responsibility, they are responsible for the financial support of the arrangement. 
Is the child classed as a looked after child and do they have LAC reviews etc? 

No, the child is not classed as ‘Looked After’ and the carers are not ‘approved’ foster carers for the local authority. This is a private family arrangement with the local authority checking on the welfare of the child and the suitability of the arrangement. They will remain open to the private fostering team with a social worker until they reach 16 years old (18 with a disability) or the arrangement comes to an end. 
As a professional working with the family, I don’t need to do anything do I?
Wrong, it is a legal requirement that the local authority is notified of all private fostering arrangements in their area. Parents and carers need to notify the private foster team; however, they are often not aware that they need too. Therefore, any professional who is aware of such arrangement, legally needs to notify us so we can assess the suitability. You can do this by completing a notification form online or calling the team. 
For more information, contact the team on the information below…
Private Fostering
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